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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Special Meeting re: Master Control Insurance Program


April 13, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on April 13, 2005, at 4:00 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Member Thomas Lynch was unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Mr. Graham led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Dr. Benaim and Mr. Lynch, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 5/0.

Michael Madden, Director of Public Risk Services, Florida League of Cities, Inc., provided Board Members with information on the following topics: Traditional Contractor - Provided Insurance Structure; A Brief History on Use of OCIPs & CCIPs; Prior to and After October 2004; Illustration of Overall Program Structure; FLC’s MCIP Development: The MCIP’s Eight Operating Components; MCIP’s Data Management DataWrap System; MCIP - Principal Features; Simulation; MCIP’s Benefits to Members; MCIP’s Benefits to Contractors; and Next Steps.

For the Record: Dr. Benaim arrived at 4:15 p.m., therefore, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 6/0.   

Motion to Participate in the Master Controlled Insurance Program: On motion of Richmond/Burdick, the Board unanimously approved to enter into an agreement with Florida League of Cities, effective April 21, 2005, as a participant in the Master Controlled Insurance Plan and authorize the execution of all related documents.  This will allow eligible construction projects to be placed in the Mater Controlled Insurance Plan administered by the Florida League of Cities which will result in a 1.07% up front savings of the hard construction costs of these projects and possible future savings of another .26% to 1.48% based on claim payments.

The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m.  
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

